TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes

February 8, 2017
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Anne Duncan Cooley (via conference call), John Adams, David Smith
OTHERS PRESENT:  Ruth Hook, Chief Straight, Lonny & Michelle Sanborn, Roger Hadlock, Jim & Debra McGoff, Sarah Cadreact, Sandra Marsh, Justin Adams, Sheri Clifford
I. Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM
Chief Straight – Fire Department
Chief Straight distributed a copy of the January Activity Report, stated the AFG Grant will not announced until later in the year.  All members all have been recertified in CPR training.
Smith asked about the rent invoice.  Chief Straight stated he was waiting until Town Meeting vote before submitting the invoice.

Cooley asked who to contact regarding use of the lot at the end of Dame Hill Road for the Prouty Ride in July.  Smith will speak with the Corporation and report to the Board at the next regular meeting.

D. McGoff asked Chief Straight what would happen if he was working as part of the highway department at the East end of town and there was a fire on Grimes Hill Road.  Adams stated that the fire department is staffed with volunteers and Chief Straight, as a town employee is able to go directly to a fire call and other volunteers report to the station and bring trucks to the fire scene.
Roger Hadlock – Road Agent
Hadlock reported the department has been busy plowing and sanding.  He stated that there had been some complaints from citizens regarding when they have been plowed.
Residents from Grimes Hill Road voiced their complaints about not being plowed after the February 7th storm until after 2:00 PM. M Sanborn was not able to go to work due to the condition of the road.  Cadreact’s daughter was unable to attend school.  D. McGoff was upset that her husband has been maintaining the road by plowing and sanding and felt it was the highway departments job.  J. McGoff suggested that the highway department sand every day to ensure that road is safe and passable.
Adams stated the plan would be to maintain bus routes first and Hadlock will verify where the bus routes are and share that information with the Board.

J. McGoff explained that Waterbury always plowed and sanded the bus routes first.  Adams stated the Board and Road Agent understands the problem and will find a solution.

Adams asked Hadlock about an incident the occurred on February 2nd on Quinttown Road with moving snowbanks back and possibly damaging a stone wall.  Hadlock stated the has spoken with the landowner and assured her that in the spring the area will be reviewed for damage and any damage caused by moving the banks will be fixed.
II.  Old Business

A.  Rogers House
Cooley reported the Mylar of the survey with the Preservation Easement area of the Rogers House has been filed at Grafton County Register of Deeds and that the closing is scheduled to take place on February 17th.  She suggested the Board authorize John Adams to act on the Town’s behalf as she will not be back in town until after the 19th.

A motion was made to authorize John Adams to act on behalf of the Town with regards to the sale of the Rogers House as well as Anne Duncan Cooley.  The motion passed.

Schmidt drafted a proposed statement for the press for the Board to review.  John Adams felt this would be best discussed once the closing takes place.

Cooley stated she had no amendments to the press release.

A motion was made to release the press statement following the closing of the Rogers House.  The motion passed.

B. Riverbank Erosion Warrant Article
John Adams stated the potential warrant article was brought to the Board by the Conservation Commission and he was in favor of the article as Orford has ninety-three parcels of property along the river.  Smith agreed.

Cooley felt that “farm land” was too specific and should be replaced with “lands” to encompass all properties along the river.
A motion was made to amend the article to delete farmland and replace with lands and accept the article.  The motion passed.

C. Board Reports
Smith had no reports, the Energy Committee meets on the 14th and the Planning Board on the 20th.

Cooley reported the Conservation Commission met to work on the content of the Natural Resource Inventory to include the geology of the town.

John Adams reported that Nancy Mayville, NH Department of Transportation, finally approved the scope of work for the Archertown Bridge over Jacobs Brook.  She incorrectly filed it as needing no further action.
D. Other
Cooley asked if the Board wanted to use funds from the operating budget towards the 2017 hazardous waste pickup that will take place in West Lebanon at a cost of $800.00.

Cooley will speak with the Conservation Commission regarding sending a mailer to advertise this event.

John Adams moved to use funds from the Contingency Fund for the hazardous waste pickup with the understanding that would be widely publicized in a mailer from the Conservation Commission.  The motion passed.
III. New Business
A.  Correspondence

B. Accounts Payable

The correspondence and accounts payable folders were reviewed and signed where necessary.

V.  Comments & Questions from Public

None at this time.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of January 25, 2017 were approved as amended.

The Board reviewed the draft of the Selectboard Report for the Town Report.

A motion was made to approve the Selectboard Report as amended.  The motion passed.

The Board reviewed the 2017 Warrant.  The Warrant was amended and signed.

A motion was made to enter into nonpublic session for a legal matter at 7:47 PM.  A roll call vote of member’s present was taken with a decision in the affirmative.

The Board resumed the regular meeting at 7:51 PM.  A vote was taken with a decision in the affirmative to seal the minutes of the nonpublic session.

VI.   Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
